Mr P Wilkinson

Norfolk Biodiversity Co-ordinator

Department of Planning & Transportation

Room 301

Norfolk County Council

County Hall

Norwich NR1 2SG

22nd April 2004

Dear Mr Wilkinson,

Norfolk Biodiversity SPG 

Thank you for contacting The House Builders Federation (HBF) with regards to commenting on the aforementioned document. Please find our response detailed below:

However, before I set out the HBF’s comments I would be grateful if you could amend your Council’s database of people to contact on planning policy and housing matters, in order to redirect correspondence to myself at my home address: White Gables, 34 Church Road, Brightlingsea, Colchester CO7 0JF and note my phone number: 07802 857099. I can be contacted by e-mail at paul.cronk@hbf.co.uk. I am now responsible within the HBF for the Eastern Region, not my predecessor Giles Atkinson (your letter dated 1 March 2004).

Specific matters:

In relation to the content of the Draft SPG document itself, the HBF would like to make brief comments in relation to the following matters:

6. The Six Stage Approach – Stage 6: Monitor and Manage
It is stated that ‘a commuted sum for management is generally desirable and can be secured through planning obligations (the Wildlife Trust can provide an estimate of long term maintenance costs)’.

Circular 1/97 (paragraph B14) deals with the matter of maintenance payments and states that these should not normally be sought. The exceptions being for “small areas of open space, recreation facilities, children’s play space, woodland, or landscaping principally of benefit to the development itself rather than the wider public”. This distinction must be drawn in any negotiation for commuted maintenance payments i.e. between amenity provided for the development itself rather than the wider community. 

Time period - 

The same paragraph of Circular 1/97 also states that maintenance payments should not be required in perpetuity. Instead maintenance should be sought for no more than 5 years from the date the obligation was entered into which equates to the “relevant period for the discharge of obligations” referred to at paragraph C4 of 1/97.

Any monies sought via planning obligations need to take full account of all other planning gains being sought and the overall financial viability of each development site (in accordance with Government guidance).  

Content 

It is considered that the content provides useful guidance to users of the document. Whereas the use of case studies to illustrate how biodiversity can be addressed in different types of development scheme is considered helpful. However, of course, each development is unique and different situations and priorities may well arise.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

Regional Planner

Enc.
